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Linda Colburn (Facilitator) Ms. Colburn has served as President since 2001 of Where Talk 
Works, Inc., a firm providing a range of technical assistance to organizations throughout 
Hawaii including mediation, group facilitation, public meeting management services, board 
retreats and strategic planning. Over the past 30+ years, she has held many leadership and 
administrative positions for nonprofits, for-profit and governmental entities including the 
Hawaii Nature Center (Executive Director), Office of the Governor, State of Hawaii (Felix 
Consent Decree Operations Manager), Office of Hawaiian Affairs (Administrator, Economic 
Development Officer), Aina Kupaa O Ma‘ili, Inc. Ma‘ililand Transitional Housing Project 
(Executive Director), Na Oiwi O‘ahu, Inc., Hawaiian Business Development Project (Executive 
Director). In the healthcare realm, she has supported planning, discussion, mediation and 
resolution of issues and legislative strategy development for organizations such as the Hawaii 
Health Connector, an O‘ahu-based hospital, the Hawaii Primary Care Association, Native 
Hawaiian physicians, Hawaii Uninsured Project and the State Department of Health.  

Donna J. Mills is Former Senior VP & CEO, Sharp Rees-Stealy Medical Centers, San Diego.  In 
this position for 18 years, she led a staff of more than 2000 employees supporting the 500 
physician multi-specialty medical group practices. Sharp Rees-Stealy covers more than 1.5 
million visits annually at 22 locations throughout San Diego and is part of Sharp HealthCare, a 
fully integrated network of medical services, including four acute care hospitals, three 
specialty hospitals, a health plan and many ancillary support entities. Ms. Mills is an American 
College of Medical Practice executive, an MGMA fellowship candidate and has been honored 
as one of the “Women Who Mean Business” in healthcare by the San Diego Business Journal.  
She has served on many professional boards and committees including the CAPG Board of 
Directors. Ms. Mills is currently a healthcare consultant/advisor who lives in Kona, Hawai‘i.  
She has been providing advice and consultation for the IPA including facilitating talks between 
EHI IPA and Hawaii Health Partners (HHP) in 2017.  She also served as a facilitator for the IPA’s 
2017 Annual Symposium.  

Barbara Spivak, MD, is a practicing internist who has served as President and Chairperson of 
the Mount Auburn Cambridge Independent Practice Association (MACIPA) since 1997. She 
serves as a Mass HealthQuality Partners (MHQP) Board member and was appointed to the 
AMA National Committee on Delivery System Reform in 2011. MACIPA is a physician 
membership organization with most of the physicians in small private practices, some owned 
by Mount Auburn Hospital or Cambridge Health Alliance. MACIPA provides support systems 
to help physicians manage population health, quality improvement, electronic health records 
and data exchange and analytics. Dr. Spivak graduated from Tufts University School of 
Medicine and completed her residency at St. Elizabeth’s Hospital. She is a Clinical Instructor in 
the Department of Medicine at Harvard Medical School. Dr. Spivak has served as an East 
Hawaii IPA Symposium speaker and facilitator and has been an expert sounding board for the 
IPA for the past three years. 



Leolinda Parlin currently serves as director for Hilopa’a’s Family to Family Health Information 
Center in Honolulu, administering grant funding of over $4.5M in the training of health care 
professions and support for families in the areas of neurodevelopmental disabilities and 
related disorders. Ms. Parlin has over 25 years of leadership in the areas of Medicaid, 
government financed programs, curriculum development and training with specific expertise 
in areas of health care systems, program evaluation and legislative advocacy. She has worked 
for and provided consultation to multiple state Medicaid programs, the Los Angeles County 
Hospital System, as well as the U.S. Department of Defense. She is Clinical Faculty to the John 
A. Burns School of Medicine, serves as the Principal Investigator for the Hawai‘i Autism State 
Implementation Grant, the Co-Director of the Hawai‘i MCH LEND Program, the Co-Chair of 
the Ka Huliau Medical Home Transformation Project and is the Ombudsman for the Hawai‘i 
Medicaid Program. She has obtained over $10,000,000 in federal grant funding for the state 
of Hawai‘i in the last 10 years. Ms. Parlin works very closely with the State Legislature and 
Advocacy groups and has had three pieces of legislation pass into law. Annually, the federal 
Health Resources Services Administration (HRSA) engages Ms. Parlin to perform Title V Block 
Grant Reviews of the Pacific Trust Territories and Jurisdictions. Ms. Parlin was born and raised 
in Hilo and has served as a facilitator, content expert and advocate for East Hawaii IPA 
primary care family physicians and pediatricians for the past several years. Ms. Parlin also 
helped facilitate the awarding of a $350K+ SBIRT (Screening Brief Intervention & Referral to 
Treatment) grant to EHI IPA.  

 


